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Report Date:  June 10, 2020 

Prepared by:  Susan Morano 

Ministry Name: Communication/Public Relations/Membership (CPRM)  

Members: Angelica Tronco, Susan Morano, Stephany Crisantos, Sharon Smith, Justin Veiga, Angela 
Crisantos, Tonya Adams  Non-Members Contributing to CPRM:  Deacon Tammy Faqua  

Next Meeting Date: July 13, 2020 

2020 Objectives for this Ministry:  
• Post Council Minutes on website and in church after approval, but before next council meeting. 

• Secure at least twenty new members to St. Matthew church and deter departure of existing members. 

• Advertise and publicize St. Matthews community, fund raising events and special church services to 

exceed 2019 fund raising totals.  persuasive 

 

Team Accomplishments Since Last Report (accomplish ments since May 11, 2020): 

Done in Area of Communication: 

• Angelica developed and distributed an email blast for 

o Drive up for Holy Communion - The Feast of Pentecost 5/31/2020 

o Drive up for Holy Communion & Food Drive 6/7/2020 

o Litany Included for Seventh Sunday of Easter 5/24/2020  

o Do you have a 2020 Grad? (two email blast distributions) 

All email blasts also include: Links to view the Live Mass via Facebook Live, link to retrieve 

the Liturgical aid, line to view the live mass via zoom; notice for food drive schedule; and 

announcements for other virtual events (Bible study Group, Rosary Group, Prayer Group, and 

Saint Matthew CommUITY communication Page); Options for Giving notice; links to website, 

Instagram, and Facebook 

 

• Deacon Tammy solicited volunteers for May 17th Saint Matthew Food Drive. 
 

• Susan uploaded to May 12 Parish Council minutes to website and May CPRM ministry report to 

website. 

 

• Susan gathered information from two .gov websites regarding “church re-opening after COVID-19 

closures” and forwarded links and info to clergy and staff. 

 

• Communication Susan completed to Saint Matthew community for purposes of “staying in touch” 

during the “shelter in place” mandate: Sent 10 birthday cards to all Saint Matthew June birthday 

celebrants. Kathryn Tuma provided the list.  Susan forwarded a pdf copy of LA Times Article (May 

20, 2020) - - “U.S. believers see message from God in virus crisis" to 16 recipients. 

 

• Susan created posters to announce new guidelines for in-person church attendance.  Stephany 

translated this announcement poster into Spanish.  Will be duplicated to 16” x 20” size for 

mounting on church entrance doors. 
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Done in Area of Advertising: 

• Nothing done in this area. 

 

Done in Area of Facebook / Instagram: 

• Stephany is posting clergy photos with a bio in Facebook and Instagram titled, “Getting to 

Know Saint Matthew’s Clergy”.  Fr. Arturo’s “spotlight” is complete.  Stephany built a 

“Spotlight Tracking” sheet in Google docs; identified “active” vs. “inactive” clergy; and collect 

all relevant email addresses. 
 

• Deacon Tammy posted an “event” on Facebook for the “Drive-by Holy Communion” 
  

• Deacon Tammy posted photos of the May 17th Food Drive.  Moving forward, Stephany will 
post a food drive flyer, at the beginning of each month on Facebook & Instagram. 
 

 

Done in Area of Public Relations / Membership:  

• Sharon is working with Jason Adams to produce two additional sandwich signs.  Jason has 

purchased supplies for the two additional sign boards and should complete them by next 

week (week ending June 12).   

 

Done in Area of Website:  

• Justin built a new webpage to “Celebrate 2020 Graduates”.  Bob Morano and Susan collected 
names and information for this page, based on email blast distributed by Angelica.  Webpage will 
be announced in email blast.  Published on June 5th. 
 

• Justin added a few more photos to the Weddings webpage. 
 

• Bob Morano collected Quinceanera photos from Stephany Cristantos.  Justin uploaded these 

photos and others to the Quinceanera webpage.  Stephany created a narrative for this web page 

that included history, traditions, and information about the QUINCEAÑOS celebration. This 

narrative was written in Spanish for the Hispanic audience.  Justin will add it to the webpage. 

 

• Justin built and published the new Clergy Council / Pastoral Team webpage.  Susan retrieved 
photos from website “media library” and Facebook for new Clergy Council/Pastoral Team 
webpage.  Justin contributed additional photos. Susan distributed emails (to individuals whose 
photo was not available) requesting recipients respond with photos for this page.  This email was 
preceded by a “proposal email” to secure permission from Deacon Tony.  The Clergy Council 
Agreement placing Fr. Arturo as interim pastor was made available on this new webpage. 
 

• Susan sent announcement to clergy and parish council members on June 1st announcing the new 

Clergy Council / Pastoral Team web page. 

 

• Sharon is working with Meredythe Hutchinson and Mother Diane for an online magazine and 

featuring articles, picture gallery, and video interviews for the Clergy Council/Pastoral Team 

website.  Meredythe wrote the first article about discernment to join the clergy.   

 

• Susan distributed email on May 14th to Parish Council members and others announcing the new 

Divorced Catholics webpage and also distributed email to 31 recipients on May 14 requesting 

more photos for Divorced Catholics webpage.  We received one response from Jeanne 
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Kirkpatrick.  Tonya added this new photo of Jeanne Kirkpatrick and Doug Peterson to Divorced 

Catholics webpage. 
 

• Susan sent follow-up email to Fr. Chinnappa for content and photos we need for his Charismatic 

Renewal web page.  

 

Done in Area of Facebook / Instagram: 

• Deacon Tammy posted an “event” on Facebook for the “Drive-by Holy Communion” 

• Deacon Tammy posted photos of the May 17th Food Drive 
 

Done in Area of Other / Project Management: 

• Susan signed-up for a free (charity based team) "group account"  on https://www.canva.com/ and 

added CPRM team’s email addresses to the "Canva" team.   

     

Activities / Work Planned / Work in Progress: 

• Stephany will contact clergy for bio statement.  Susan will assist Stephany in gathering photos for 

the “Clergy Spotlight” on Instagram that Stephany proposed in our last CPRM May 11th meeting. 

• Susan will create personalized Father’s Day cards and mail to Saint Matthew recipients.   

• Justin will continue work on banner for church as requested by Building & Property Management 

ministry. 

• Ideas are in development for a spin off to have a Saint Cyprian School of Theology web site 

linked to Saint Matthew website.  

• Next “Saint Matt’s After Dark” event - - Richard Smith Group, Hispanic salsa group (to be named), 

or Matthew Hickman’s group.  Discussed preliminary interviews with UTube video of music before 

booking - - pending release of COVID-19 restrictions on group gatherings 

• Website additions - - “landing page” for Ordination of women & LGBTQ. Tonya to arrange 

meeting with Justin for WordPress intro instructions; and may begin work on new website page. 

• Announcements / Notifications to continue on Facebook, website, email “blasts” as long as 

coronavirus closures in place. 

https://www.canva.com/
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Below: New Web page & new Quinceanera photos

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

New webpage congratulating Saint Matthew graduates: 
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Re-opening posters (page 6 & 7): 
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Below Facebook posts (page 7 & 8, see page 9 for Facebook & Instagram “Clergy Spotlight”)   
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Facebook & Instagram “Clergy Spotlight” 

 

 

 

 

 


